
	

	

COLLEGE	OF	NATURAL	SCIENCE	and	MATHEMATICS	
Minutes	of	Council	of	Chairs	Meeting		-	



	

	

Biology	
Dr.	Hill	reported:	

• No	report	

Chemistry	
Dr.	Pat	Desrochers	reported:	

• Department	is	hosting	two	candidates,	Dec	3-5	and	Dec	10-12,	for	its	advertised	tenure-track	
organic	position	(due	to	Cavender	retirement).	

• Dunlap	and	Naumiec	paper	reference:	
Josiah	W.	Johnson,	Kyle	W.	Cain,	Tori	B.	Dunlap,	and	Gregory	R.	Naumiec,	Improved	Synthesis	of	
2-Trifluoromethyl-10-aminopropylphenothiazine:	Making	2-Trifluoromethyl-10-
aminopropylphenothiazine	Readily	Available	for	Calmodulin	Purification,	ACS	Omega	2018,	3(11),	
pp	16309-16313.	

	
Computer	Science	
Dr.	Emre	Celebi	reported:	

• No	Report.	
 
Geography	
Dr.	Stephen	O’Connell	reported:	

• No	Report.	

Mathematics	
Dr.	Ramesh	Garimella	reported:	

• A	paper	entitled,	A	Mathematical	Model	for	the	Robust	Blood	Glucose	Tracking,	by	Weijiu	Liu	has	
been	accepted	by	the	editorial	board	for	publication	in	the	Mathematical	Biosciences	and	
Engineering.								

• A	paper	entitled,	An	Adoptive	Moving	Grid	Method,	by	Yinlin	Dong	has	been	accepted	for	
presentation	at	the	2019	Joint	Mathematical	Meetings	to	be	held	in	Baltimore	from	January	16-19,	
2019.	

• On	October	29,	2018,	Charles	Watson	attended	a	program	assessment	and	planning	meeting	(by	
invitation)	at	the	National	Science	Foundation	Headquarters	in	Alexandria,	VA,	for	the	
administration	of	the	Presidential	Awards	for	Excellence	in	Teaching	Mathematics	and	Science.	

• The	department	has	received	36	applications	for	the	TT	position	in	mathematics	education.	
Screening	of	applications	will	begin	on	December	4th,	2018.	

	

Physics	
Dr.	Carl	Frederickson	reported:	

• No	report.	
 
STEM	Institute	
Dr.	Uma	Garimella	reported:	




